
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
 

Conncorp, LLC (the “Developer”) is planning to remediate and redevelop the 7.6-Dixwell 
Plaza site which consists of 11 parcels, primarily located on Dixwell Avenue between 
Webster and Charles Streets (the “Site”). The Site will be developed in two phases, with 
Phase I will including 174 housing units (20% of which will be affordable) a daycare center, 
grocery store, food hall, child and family guidance center, job training facilities and a 
business incubation laboratory (the ”Project”).   
  
Past environmental assessments of the Site have concluded that hazardous materials 
identified in soil, primarily due to the presence of widespread polluted fill material on the 
Site, should be removed prior to commencement of construction (the “Remediation”). The 
environmental consultant for the Project, Verdantas, LLC, is recommending that impacted 
soil be excavated at three localized areas, including adjacent to a former dry-cleaning 
operation, as well as from a broader area containing fill materials contaminated primarily 
with PAHs and ETPH and lead.  Building demolition and abatement will precede soil 
cleanup.  The material will be disposed of off-site unless there is room to retain some of it 
on-site.  The remediated Site will be capped with buildings, pavement and landscaping.    
 
The City on December 12, 2022, received approval from the Connecticut Department of 
Economic and Community Development (the “State”) of its $2,000,000 Round 16 
Brownfield Municipal Cleanup Grant (the “Cleanup Grant”) Application on behalf of the 
Project to begin demolition and subsurface remediation at the Site.  Although this initial 
funding is an important step in realizing the Project, subsequent demolition and abatement 
work will be needed to complete and move beyond Phase I of the Project.  

 
The City has the opportunity to obtain up to $4,000,000 in funding from of Round 17 of the 
State’s Cleanup Grant to conduct the Remediation.   


